S.C.C. MEETING MINUTES
September 11, 2006
Meeting started at 5:15 p.m.

Members Present:
Gillian Cavazelli (parent), Peter Gulick (Chairperson), Maryanne Swanson (parent), Amy Jemery (teacher), Michael Horan (student), Emily Stockbridge (student), Carol Lurie (parent), Catherine Hahn (school board member), Linda Horton (parent), Matt Lepage (student), Emily Kelly (parent), Robert Price (Assistant Principal).

Members missing:
Diane Dinardo (parent), Carolyn Varin (school board member), Greg Turmelle (school board member), Bruce Parsons (Principal).

The meeting started with a quick review by Peter Gulick of where the S.C.C. left off at the end of last year.  Last year the S.C.C. was investigating the implementation of a senior seminar.  Maura Dougherty and Dr. Phil Sanguedolce were heading that initiative.  Peter Gulick is going to ask Ms. Dougherty if she can make a presentation concerning senior seminar to the S.C.C. at the October meeting.  After discussion it was decided that a senior seminar subcommittee would be formed after the October meeting.  Initial volunteers for that subcommittee were Emily Stockbridge and Emily Kelly.
Mr. Gulick also asked the committee to focus its attention this year on literacy.  Literacy is on the S.A.U. 48 agenda and a literacy committee was formed at the high school.  That committee is led by Assistant Superintendent Kathy Boyle.  Discussion followed about whether the S.C.C. wanted to form a subcommittee to work on the literacy initiative.  After discussion the group decided not to have a subcommittee for literacy but work as one group.  Discussion followed about what a literacy program at the high school would look like.  Two suggestions were to focus on note taking and vocabulary.  Other ideas included an adult outreach program, a brochure distributed to the public concerning literacy, and a sustained silent reading program.  
There was disagreement over the value of a sustained silent reading program.  There was some concern that a sustained reading program would be a waste of time for students who read well already.  
There was discussion about the value of homework and whether this would be a topic for literacy.  It was suggested that some homework tends to be busy work and is not meaningful for students.

Emily Kelly noted that she and Gail Poitrast are on the Literacy Task Force for the New Hampshire Department of Education.  She can keep the S.C.C. informed about how the rest of the state is addressing the question of literacy.  Bob Price suggested that the members of the S.C.C. be given a copy of the Heidi Hayes Jacobs book on active literacy.  This is a book that all S.A.U. 48 administrators read this past summer and many teachers also were given copies of the book.  He would check with Kathy Boyle to see if she could get more copies of the book.

There was discussion about the day of the week for the S.C.C. meetings and how the Monday meeting dates conflict with School Board subcommittee meetings.  It was decided that meetings will be held on the second Tuesday of each month at 5:15 p.m.  The meeting adjourned at 5:55 p.m.

The next meeting is Tuesday, October 10, 2006.  

